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CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

August 11, 2022 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

 
Storm system:  
 
Hickory Alley Drainage Contractor (Boss Excavating, Inc.) has delivered materials and prepared the 

alley work area.  Work will continue through August. It is expected work 
will extend into September.  Weather and other unforeseen issues may 
impact schedule.    

 
Elmont Force Main Design underway.   Replacement is expected to be done in phases. 
 
Streets/Street: 
 
2022 Street Maintenance Work to reconstruct curb ramps at Mohr Ave are substantially complete. 

Curb replacement work conducted along Briargrove Drive. Pavement 
milling and resurfacing to continue on this road. Work is expected to occur 
in September through Mid- November.   

 
Groveport Municipal Golf Contract was awarded to Asphalt Services of Ohio.  Precon meeting was 
Course Cart Paths replacement held on August 2, 2022.  Work began on August 10.  

 Development Projects:  
 
Redwood Apts. Hendron Site construction is underway.     
 
325 Main Street Site improvement plans are being prepared by the developer’s engineer.  

City comments on site plan submittal were returned for corrections on 
7/12/22.  Building plans have not yet been received in the Building Dept.  

 
CA Ventures Site-Hayes Site construction continues.  Site on-site and off-site utilities are being 

constructed.  Roadway improvements along Hayes Road is proceeding.  
The road was closed on July 25, 2022, to facilitate reconstruction, for a 
period of about 60-days. 

     
 


